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March  01, 2012 

 

J. Sean O'Hearn, PE, PG 

Managing Partner 

Enertia Consulting Group, LLC 

1437 Larimer Street 

Denver, CO 80202 
(720) 473-3131 

 

 

Re: ENTEK GRB, LLC. 

Notice of Completion Report 

No Further Action Request  

Remediation Project Reserve Pit Closure 

 

 Battle Mountain 14-15 Reserve Pit COGCC Rem. Project (REM #) 6129 Moffat County 

   Robidoux 13-15 Pit REM # 6157 Moffat County 

   Butter Lake Federal 32-10 REM # 6159 Routt County 
   Slatter Dome Federal 24-9 REM # 6181 Moffat County 

 

 

Dear Mr. O'Hearn, 

 

Colorado Oil and Gas Conservation Commission (COGCC) staff has reviewed the Notice of Completion Reports 

submitted by Enertia Consulting Group, LLC in January, 2012, on behalf of ENTEK GRB, LLC, for the referenced 

sites.  Based on review of data presented, it appears that no further action is necessary at this time at this site.  

However, should future conditions at the site be discovered of contaminant concentrations in soils exceeding 

COGCC standards or if groundwater is found to be significantly impacted, COGCC may require that further 

investigation and/or remediation be conducted.  

 
The remediation projects will be closed in the COGCC database with the respective Form 27As.  Additionally, REM 

6157 (Robidoux 13-15) will be flagged as closed (CL) in the scout card since this one was a permitted pit and is 

therefore identified in the GIS map.  If you require any additional information, please call me at (970) 625-2497. 

 

The interim pit closure report for FOCUS RANCH UNIT FEDERAL # 3-1 was reviewed and approved pending 

final reclamation.  The project will be closed when the final report is submitted. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 
 

Carlos Luján for 

Chris Canfield, P.G. 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

 

Cc: Debbie Baldwin – COGCC Environmental Manager 

Alex Fischer – COGCC Environmental Supervisor 
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